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  Note verbale dated 7 September 2020 from the Permanent Mission of 

Armenia to the United Nations Office at Geneva addressed to the Office 

of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights 

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Armenia to the United Nations Office and 

other international organizations in Geneva hereby transmits the comment of the 

spokesperson of the Foreign Ministry of Armenia on the ceasefire violations by Azerbaijani 

armed forces in the direction of the Tavush region (see annex).  

The Permanent Mission of Armenia kindly requests the Office of the United Nations 

High Commissioner for Human Rights to circulate the present note verbale and the annex 

thereto* as a document of the Human Rights Council under agenda item 4. 

 

 

  

 * Reproduced as received, in the language of submission only. 
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  Annex to the note verbale dated 7 September 2020 from the 
Permanent Mission of Armenia to the United Nations Office 
at Geneva addressed to the Office of the United Nations High 
Commissioner for Human Rights 

  Comment by the Spokesperson of the Foreign Ministry of Armenia 

dated 13 July 2020 on the ceasefire violations by the Azerbaijani armed 

forces in the direction of the Tavush region 

We condemn in the strongest terms the ceasefire violations by the Azerbaijani armed forces 

in the direction of the Tavush region of the Republic of Armenia starting from the afternoon 

of July 12, accompanied by the attempts to infiltrate into Armenian positions with the use of 

artillery. As a result of the proportionate actions of the Armenian side, these provocative 

actions have been effectively suppressed. 

The Minister of Foreign Affairs of Armenia, in coordination with the Prime Minister of 

Armenia and the Minister of Defense, is in constant contact with the OSCE Minsk Group 

Co-Chairs and the Personal Representative of the OSCE Chairman-in-Office, presenting the 

situation on the ground and the consequences of further escalation. 

Recently, the Azerbaijani side, in contradiction to the calls of the OSCE Minsk Group Co-

Chairs to refrain from provocative actions and warmongering rhetoric, to strengthen the 

ceasefire, constantly resorts to the threats of use of force and military escalation. The 

political-military leadership of Azerbaijan bears full responsibility for the consequences of 

the provocative action undertaken amid these threats. 

     


